
Peoples Bank & Trust recognizes Matt Dean as Volunteer of the 
Quarter 
 
Tuscola, Illinois:  As a community bank, Peoples Bank & Trust recognizes the 
value of volunteerism in our communities.  To recognize, commend, promote and 
encourage volunteerism, Peoples Bank & Trust has established a program to 
recognize outstanding community members for their volunteer efforts to improve 
our community. 
 
Peoples Bank & Trust would like to recognize Matt Dean, as our “Volunteer of the 
Quarter”, for his dedication to the youth of Tuscola and work with Tuscola Biddy 
Ball.  Tuscola Biddy Ball provides boys and girls in grades 1 through 6 with the 
fundamentals to learn and play the game of basketball.       
 
Matt Dean is currently the President of Tuscola Biddy Basketball.  All of the 
coaches and directors are made up of volunteers.  It takes a lot of time and 
planning to set up all of the practices and games for the Biddy Ball season.  Matt 
is currently the primary person in charge of getting all the coaches and helpers in 
order to make Tuscola Biddy Ball successful.  His outstanding commitment to 
Tuscola Biddy Ball is greatly appreciated.  
 
In honor of Matt’s services, Peoples Bank & Trust is making a $250 donation to 
Tuscola Biddy Ball in honor of Matt.  Matt’s name will also be added to a plaque 
displayed at the bank recognizing the Bank’s past volunteers of the quarter. 
 
Peoples Bank & Trust in an independent Community Bank with thirteen offices 
located in Pana, Taylorville, Altamont, Tower Hill, Arcola, Arthur, Charleston, 
Springfield, Morrisonville, Palmyra, Tuscola, Waverly and White Hall.  Peoples is a 
full service bank offering outstanding customer service to consumers, small 
business, and farmers in Central Illinois.  People First Bancshares, Inc., with 
corporate offices in Pana, Illinois, is the holding company for Peoples Bank & 
Trust. 


